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School Motto: With Pride We Strive 

 

WELCOME BACK 

I trust that you were able to use the extra time, while 
the children were at home during the school holiday 
break, to relax and do special things together. The 
children have returned to school ready to learn, full 
of enthusiasm and excitement.  
Mr Gates is currently happily enjoying his Long 
Service Leave and will return to work at the 
commencement of Term 4 and I will be the Principal 
for Term 3. As always, I encourage you to seek 
understanding and clarification of any school 
matters/issues you may have by making contact with 
either your child’s class teacher or the school office.  
Term 3 will be another busy and interesting term with 
Incursions, School Photos, Book Week Dress Up 
Day, the Winter Interschool Carnival, Assemblies 
and Swimming Lessons all taking place.  
  
NAIDOC WEEK INCURSION  
During the last week of Term 2, the students had the 
opportunity to gain a deeper understanding and 
awareness of Aboriginal culture by listening to Eva 
Brake. Eva shared many interesting facts and 
engaged the students in some traditional activities. 
Thank you to Mrs Gerace for organising this learning 
opportunity for our school. 
 

STUDENT LEADERS 
Thank you to our outgoing student leaders and welcome to our new leaders. Congratulations to the following 
students for being selected by their peers to be student leaders this semester. Like their predecessors, I’m 
confident that these students will rise to the occasion.  
 
School Councillors for Semester 2   
 
Term 3 – Seth Russell and Zarah Schluter 
Term 4 – Beau Depiazzi and Isabella Ferrari 
These councillors will join our Head Girl - Lily Anderson and Head Boy - Cameron Kelly as the student council. 
 
Sport Leaders for Semester 2 

  

BLUE FACTION  GOLD FACTION  RED FACTION  

CAPTAINS CAPTAINS CAPTAINS 

Jazmine Clark, Jackson Cooper Saxon Berry and Katie Santostefano Jorgina Michael and Jeremy Clifton 

Vice Captains Vice Captains Vice Captains 

Jaymie Saenen and Aiden Russell Jake Ellson-Savage, Tayla Maskell Chloe Scott and Fraser Ward 

 
 

COMING EVENTS 

 

July 

22 Kindergarten 2017 Applications Due 

28 African Storyteller Incursion 

 

August 

1 P&C Meeting 

 Uniform Shop Open 9:00 - 9:30am 

 Kindergarten Health Screening 

 Year 4 PEAC testing (during week 3) 

3 Hachiko Puppets – Japanese Incursion 

 Kindergarten Health Screening 

9 ANZ Student Banking 

12 Year 5 Assembly 

PP 2017 Acceptance Letters sent out      

to parents 
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SCHOOL EVENTS/PLANNER  
A copy of the Term 3 Planner is included in this newsletter, it can also be found on the webpage and Skoolbag app. 
Please place it in a handy position for future reference as there are plenty of events this term. 
 
KINDERGARTEN INTEREST FOR 2017 
Kindergarten applications for 2017 are open.  Application for Enrolment forms are available at the front 
office.  If you have relatives or friends you think would be interested in enrolling for kindergarten in 2017 at 
Clifton Park Primary School they are welcome to collect a form at the office from Mrs Clarke or Mrs Clayton. 
Applications for enrolments are due by this Friday 22 July 2016. 
 
2017 ENROLMENTS 
Organising the class structure and managing staff allocations for 2017 relies on working with accurate information. 
Student enrolment numbers are critical elements in the decision making process. 
If you, or any family you may be aware of, are planning to move either in or out of Clifton Park Primary School it is 
important for the school to be informed of this as soon possible. Please contact the school office with this information. 
 
SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 
Central Lunch Bar, a business that operates in the Homemaker Centre and is owned by one of our school families, 
has liaised with the school to provide the option for students to place a lunch order on Fridays. We thank them for 
offering this service and for being willing to negotiate with the school about the menu options and overall process.  
This service will commence this Friday. Each class has been brought up to speed with the ordering process. A menu 
has been sent home with each student, it can also be found on the webpage and Skoolbag app. 
The $1 delivery charge per child’s order is an important aspect and must not be overlooked. 
Students from Pre Primary to Year 6 will be able to place lunch orders. 
 
YEAR 4 PEAC TESTING (Primary Extension and Challenge) 
Each year all Year 4 students sit an assessment that determines whether they will be offered a place for the following 
year’s PEAC program. 
This assessment will be conducted during Week 3 of this term. At this time, we have not been allocated a day when 
the testing materials will be available for us to use. More details will be sent home with Year 4 students closer to this 
time. 
 
ANZ STUDENT BANKING 
A representative from the ANZ Bank Australind will be in the school corridor between 8:30am and 8:50am to assist 
with your child’s banking. Term 3 dates are August 9 and September 6. These dates are on the term planner. Teach 
your child to save by banking at the school every month. New customers are welcome. For more information please 
contact ANZ Australind Ph: 6164 2303. 

Deborah Jolliffe 

PRINCIPAL 
 

  MRS JOLLIFFE’S JOTTINGS        
 

Social and Emotional Focus 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each fortnight 

you will see a 
poster in the 
classrooms and 
around the 
school. In 2016 
the school has 
raised the 
awareness of 
social and 
emotional literacy 
by focusing on 
resilience. Keep 
an eye out for 
this fortnight’s 

poster. 



  

 
  
 

   

 
 
 

 

On the last week of Term 2, the Year 4 class had  

‘Bunnings Australind’ (Treendale) come to our school to  

build a worm farm for us. 
  

We had loads of fun helping them and have also learnt a lot 

about worms. 

We have student duty monitors collecting scraps at recess and  

lunch to feed the worms and we will be selling the worms and  

yummy worm juice at a later date.  
 

Keep your eyes peeled to our newsletter! 
 

Year 4 Class 
 



  

 
  
 

 

 
 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 
 

On Monday 20th of June the Year Three class visited King Cottage as part of their History programme.  
The students were given a tour around this local, historical home  

and were very interested in the relics of the past.  
They all washed a sock the old fashioned way and some sat on the outside 'dunny'.  

Mr Kurt Jones and I would like to thank the parents who helped us transport the students to the cottage and 
would like to congratulate the students on their impeccable behaviour. 

Below are a couple of recounts: 
Mrs Gwyn Jones 

Teacher 

 

 

 
 

King Cottage Excursion by Isabelle 

 

On Monday the 20th of June our class 

went to King Cottage in Bunbury. It was 

an exciting time.  I went in Mrs Ward’s 

car with Tom, Seth, Bart & Katie.  

The ladies who worked at King Cottage 
were Merrill & Gloria. I went with Gloria. 

 
The cottage was built in 1880 by Henry 

King. The roof was made of wooden 

shingles and the bricks made of clay and 

dirt.  

 

First we went to see the cauldron and 

carts. Cauldrons are bigger than you think! 

They are HUGE! Kids would ride to school 

on horse and carts, and then they would 

have to take the horses to the paddock 

for the day. 
 

Secondly we washed socks with a bucket 

and scrubbing boards. That was a lot of 

fun!  
 

Our Excursion To King Cottage by 
Mackenzie  

On Monday the 20th of June 2016 our class 

went to King Cottage in Bunbury. It was a very 

interesting excursion. I went in Mr Kerry 

Jones’s car with Lilliana and Maddie. The ladies 

who worked there they were called Merrill and 

Gloria. I went with Gloria around the cottage. 

 
 

Bunbury’s first name was Port Leschenault. All 

of the shops that are here now would be in the 

water. My first favourite part was sitting on 

the dunny. We went to the whaling pot the 

whaling pot was black and big.  
 

We went into the cottage rooms. We first went 

to main room and there was a disgusting smell it 

was right under where I was standing. We all 

went into the shed and I looked at this land 

diorama of Bunbury. 
 

In the shed there were lots of axes and swords 

then we looked at the whale bones. Then we 

had recess l had cookies and some yellow and 

red capsicum then we listened to a piano that 

was older than the cottage. 
 

My second favourite part was washing the 

socks. My sock was green and big. I was in a 

group with Mr Kurt Jones, Mrs Ward and Mr 

Kerry Jones.   

 
 

By: Mackenzie Prosser 

By: Isabelle Kay 
 



  

 
  
 

  
 
 
 
 

Clifton Park Primary School Library is running its first ever photographic competition. 
This competition is being held as part of the celebrations throughout Book Week. 

The theme for Book Week 2016 is ‘Australia! Story Country’. 
 

There are several categories 

o Portrait of an Australian (Someone in your family group or a friend). 

o Aboriginal Culture. 

o Places I love. 

o Australian History (These photos can be from your grandparents and parents’ albums. They don’t have to be 

taken by you). 

o Animals. 

o Australian Environment. 

o Australian Culture.  (What do you do as an Aussie family?) 

o Other.  If you think you have an ‘Australia! Story Country’ photo and it doesn’t fit into the above categories 

enter it under ‘Other’. 

Think... A photo tells a story 
 

Important Information 

o You need your name on the back of the photograph.  

o Please include, along with your photo, a description of the photo in around 30 words or less. 

o Please put them in the ‘Photo Competition’ box next to the P&C box. 

o Put everything in the plastic sleeve supplied with the note you were provided in Term 2. 

o Photos need to be no larger than 20cm x 15cm. 

o You will need to have your photos in by August 12th.  

o You may enter up to four photographs. 

o Photos will be on display during Parent Night. 

o Winners will be announced on Parent Night. 

o There are two year levels for the competition, K-2 and 3-6. 

If you have any questions, please ask Mrs Garton on Thursdays or Fridays. 
 

We want you to share your best shot with us.  Let your imagination run wild and have fun!  
 

Here are a few examples for what your presentation could look like. 
 
  

 

This photo could be entered into ‘Places Special To Me’.   

It was taken by me on my phone on the weekend.  

 
My description in 30 words or less: 
 

This is my daughter’s farm.  We spend time there as a family 

camping, swimming in the dam and soaking up the 

tranquillity. 
 

      

This is a photo which could be entered into ‘Australian History’.  

It was not taken by me but is very special. 
 

My description in 30 words or less: 
 

This photo is of my dad Ken.  He grew up in North Fremantle 

and loved Harley Davidson Motorbikes. 



  

 
  
 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DATES  

FOR TERM 3 
 

9am – 9:30am 

 

Monday 1st August 

Monday 22nd August 

Monday 12th September 
 

 

 

School Uniform Order Forms are available at the 

front office. Complete and place them in the 

uniform box in the front office and they will be 

processed as soon as possible. 

 

Lauree Sims 

Uniform Coordinator 

Monday-Friday 

During school hours 

0400 239 144 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY 

 
CPPS P&C has an opportunity to obtain a 

series of donations from the ANZ Bank. 
 

If you know anyone who is arranging a home 

loan through the ANZ bank, they only have to 

tell the bank that they have a connection to 

our P&C and we can earn 0.5 % of the loan, 

that’s $500 per $100,000. The connection can 

be anyone who just knows of our P & C, they 

don’t even need to have children at our 

school.  
 

Our P&C bank with the ANZ and they also 

support our children by providing the service 

of students’ school banking.  Spread the 

news!! 

 

 

 
 

 

Next P&C 

 Meeting  
 1st August 

2016 

7pm 
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https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8


  

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  

 
  
 

TERM 3 PLANNER 

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

1 18 July  
School Development 
Day  

19 
Students resume  

 

20 
 

21 22 23 24 

2 25 July 26 27 
 

28 
African Story Teller 
Incursion 
 

29 
 

30 31 

3 1 Aug 
Uniform Shop Open 
9-9:30am 
P&C Meeting 7pm 
Kindy Screening  

2 3 
Hachiko Puppets 
(Japanese Incursion) 
Kindy Screening  

4 5 
 

6 7 

4 8 Aug 9 
ANZ Student Banking 

10 11 12 
Assembly Yr 5 
PP Acceptance letter 
sent out to parents 

13 14 

5 15 Aug 
Library Book Sale 

16 
Ripper Skippers 
Incursion (PP-6) 

17 
Kapture Photography 
(School Photos) 

18 
Library Book Sale 

19 
Winter Carnival  
(selected Yr 4,5 & 6) 

20 21 

6 

 

22 Aug 
Uniform Shop Open 
9-9:30am 
 

23 24 25 26 
Book Week  
Dress Up Day 

27 28 

7 29 Aug 30 31 
P&C Meeting 7pm 

1 Sept 
Parent/Open Night 

2 3 4 

8 5 Sept 6 
ANZ Student Banking 

7 8 9 
Specialist Assembly 

10 11 

9 12 Sept 
Swimming Lessons 
Uniform Shop Open 
9-9:30am 
 

13 
Swimming Lessons 

14 
Swimming Lessons 

15 
Swimming Lessons 

16 
Swimming Lessons 17 

18 

10 19 Sept 
Swimming Lessons 

20 
Swimming Lessons 

21 
Swimming Lessons 

22 
Swimming Lessons 

23 
Swimming Lessons 
Students’ last day 

24 25 

H 26 Sept 
Queen’s Birthday 

27 
 

28 29 30 1 2 

H 3 Oct 
 

4 5 6 7 8 9 

 


